
2019 Collective Bargaining Review
MCO and the Office of the State Employer have 

reached a Tentative Agreement (TA) that calls for 6% 
in total wage increases over two years, the return of 
pre-shift meetings, and enhancements to health care. 
This page is a summary. Read the language of the 
changes in the following pages (pgs. 2- 4).

Pre-shift meetings were a vital time for officers to 
receive pertinent information from the previous 24 
hours and know what they’re walking into. 

“In the MDOC’s recent wellness study, members 
said they need more supportive working environ-
ments, which reinforced the need for more commu-
nication. Pre-shift addresses those issues,” said MCO 
President Byron Osborn. “We’ve known since 2009, 
when pre-shift was eliminated, that there would be 

information not shared and morale would suffer. I’m 
pleased we were able to negotiate its return.”

Every member eligible to vote will be able to 
decide if this agreement meets their needs. The 

bargaining team, which is the MCO Executive Board, 
strongly supports ratification. After years of cuts, 
this TA reclaims a piece of what we’ve lost. We know 
there is more work to do, but this TA is a step in the 
right direction.

Non-economic provisions were negotiated in fall 
2018 and run through December 2021. 

Those eligible to vote should have received an 
invitation to vote at their .gov email address. If 
not, please check your junk folder, then call us at 
(517)485-3310. Thank you, members, for voting.

Wages
• 2% increase in October 2020.
• 1% increase in April 2021.
• 2% increase in October 2021.
• 1% increase in April 2022.

Pre-shift
Pre-shift meetings will start in October 2020 and be 
six minutes long before every shift. Staff will be paid 
straight time for the meetings (no comp time). 

Healthcare
The TA has no increases to healthcare deductibles 
or copays and would include several enhancements. 
Read the following pages to see all changes.

Enhancements: 
• Removal of benefit cap for chemical dependency
outpatient services. (pg 2, bullet 5)
• Increased benefit for digital mammograms. (pg. 2,
bullet 6)
• Massage therapy will be covered by the PPO plan
under a treatment plan. (pg. 3, bullet 2)

• The annual dental plan maximum benefit will in-
crease to $2,000 as of Jan. 2022. (pg. 3, bullet 4)
• $1,000 benefit for Lasik eye surgery for employees
only (pg. 3, bullet 5).
• Polycarbonate lenses will be covered 100% under
the vision plan. (pg. 4, bullet 1)

Other:
• The last 3 bullets on pg. 2 of this document (the
first page after this summary) concern changes to the
timing of when plan years begin.
• The first bullet on pg. 3 means a new optional
high-deductible health plan will be introduced. This 
plan will be offered in addition to the traditional PPO 
and HMO plans.
• Bullet 3 on pg. 3 concerns changes to the timing of
when plan years begin.
• The second bullet on pg. 4 concerns updating the
years listed in Article 30, Section B. It is a housekeep-
ing change.
• The last bullet on pg. 4 concerns changes to the
timing of when plan years begin.

Summary of  contract changes
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